OVC Mortgage Fraud Victim Initiative
The purpose of the Office for Victims of Crime’s (OVC) Mortgage Fraud Victim Initiative is to ensure the provision of high-quality, timely services to mortgage fraud victims to assist their recovery efforts and improve the capacity of the victims’ field to assist mortgage fraud victims. By coordinating with its sister agency within the U.S. Department of Justice, the Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA), OVC identified the need for criminal justice field, as well as the victims’ field, to enhance their knowledge of the complexities of mortgage fraud and address the difficult problems mortgage fraud victims face. OVC will continue its work with BJA to highlight the needs of mortgage fraud victims in the prevention, training and technical assistance efforts developed for the general public, law enforcement and prosecutors. 

OVC issues its National Field Generated Training, Technical Assistance and Demonstration Projects competitive solicitation to support the development and enhancement of training, technical assistance, promising practices, models and programs that are national in scope and build the capacity of victim service providers and other allied professionals. In FY 2011, OVC included responding to victims of criminal mortgage fraud as one of the nine focus areas to be funded under this solicitation. Through this competitive funding process, OVC selected the National Crime Prevention Council (NCPC) to develop training and technical assistance aimed at improving the quality and level of assistance available to mortgage fraud victims. The overall goal of this project is to foster a better understanding among criminal justice professionals and direct service providers on the needs and rights of mortgage fraud victims. NCPC will implement the Tips and Tools for Mortgage Fraud Victims Campaign to inform victims and educate victim service providers, attorneys, and other allied organizations of the many types of crimes, frauds and schemes associated with mortgage fraud and how to best serve its victims. The campaign will feature a strong online presence and a set of tools to educate victim service providers about mortgage fraud and enhance their ability to identify and respond to mortgage fraud victims.  NCPC began its first year of funding in September 2011. OVC anticipates an additional two years of funding for this important project. 

Components of the Tips and Tools for Mortgage Fraud Victims Campaign: 

· Posters, palm cards and fliers to provide victim service providers and victims with key information on common and emerging mortgage fraud scams and the steps to recovery.  
· Fact sheets (3) targeted to victim service providers, attorneys, and victims.
· Audio podcast interviews (6) using experts from the field.
· Mortgage fraud toolkit available online and CD ROM.
· Webinars (8) targeted to victims, victim service providers and allied professionals. 
· Virtual conference for victims and victim service providers (date TBD)
· Continued updates and revision to the mortgage fraud landing page on NCPC website www.ncpc.org.  
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